
Leadership Team Report: Board Meeting April 10, 2018  

1. Staff Contracts (HR committee) 

a) In order to avoid any future controversy it is recommended that the contract for 

Elizabeth Boyes be reduced to 42%. 

b) A contract for Jessica Bunn, the potential French teacher, has been created and needs 

to be approved and signed by the board in order for it to be given to Jessica. 

c) The HR committee had an interview with Angela Iuvancigh about the teacher assistant 

position yesterday. 

d) There will be an interview for the full-time PSW position on Wednesday with a 

candidate that was a graduate of the school, Stacey Collie. 

2. End of Year Awards 

Great Effort- Ashlyn Schep & Tanner Bertrand 

Citizenship- Emelie Henny & Matthew Postuma 

There was a lot of discussion about the grade eight awards. Does everyone need to get 

one? Can we leave one or two people out? Do we need to change the awards that are 

given? Should a student(s) get more than one award? 

Grade 8: Academic Proficiency- Chloe Gysen 

 Athletics- Emma Staal & Glenn Dykstra 

 Music – Ryan Breukelman & Leah Brown 

 French- Kieryn Tuuttila 

 Christian Living- Sabrina Bolt 

 Valedictorians- Chloe Gysen & Emma Staal 

As it stands right now there will be two students who do not win an award. 

3. Bibles 

The school needs to order Bibles for the upcoming school year for the grade 3/4 class 

students. What translation of Bible does the board wish for us to use? 

 



4. Dress Code 

Our dress code found in the parent handbook may need to be updated. Today’s style 

which is very common throughout the grades is for the girls to wear leggings. Our dress 

code says that students are not to wear spandex shorts, but the leggings are just as tight 

and revealing even though they are longer like pants. This will need to be addressed for 

the upcoming school year. 

5. UCB Radio: Promotion 

We have started the summer with the same ad that ran last year. UCB said that it has 

been a while since it played so it will still seem new. We can make changes to it as soon 

as we decide what we want the new one to be. 

6. Toronto Trip 

Overall, the Toronto trip was a success. I believe the students had a good time with all 

the different activities we were able to participate in. The students were well behaved 

and respectful throughout the week. Unfortunately, the actions of one of the chaperones 

and the events that unfolded after our return have left a really sour taste in my mouth.  

7. High School Schedule  

I have spoken to the high school parents and they are thinking that they might prefer a 

full day schedule on alternating days. It would 2 days one week and 3 days the following 

week. This would make it easier for the school with respect to supervision and scheduling.  

8. Testing for a Primary Student 

Some discussion has taken place regarding the possible need for some academic testing 

of a student in the primary grades. This wouldn’t necessarily mean the full psychological 

testing so the cost would not be as high. 


